Document - Tommie Smith, Silent Gesture, 2008

Thirty-five years earlier, I had thought I would never see the city of San Jose , the campus of San Jose State College, my home on the west edge of campus, or my wife and son ever again. On the night of October 16, 1968, I had stood on a platform on the infield of the Olympic Stadium in Mexico City, with a gold medal around my neck, black socks on my feet and a glove on the right fist I had thrust in the air. My head was bowed, and inside that bowed head, I prayed – prayed that the next sound I would hear, in the middle of the Star –Spangled Banner, would not be a gunshot, and prayed that the next thing I felt would not be the darkness of sudden death. I knew there were people, a lot of people who wanted to kill me for what I was doing. It would take only one of them to put a bullet through me, from somewhere in the crowd of some 100,000, to end my life because I had dared to make my presence – as a black man, as a representative of oppressed people all over America, as a spokesman for the ambitious goals of the Olympic Project for Human Rights – known to the world.

That was my victory stand. Not only because I had won the gold medal in the 200-meter final a half hour earlier, in world-record time. This was my platform, the one I had earned by years of training my body and my mind for the ultimate achievement. The athletic achievement paved a road toward my quest for a social victory, where everyone would be listening to and watching my statement about the conditions in which my people and I were living in the greatest country in the world. I never said a word as the national anthem was playing. My silent gesture was designed to speak volumes. [...] This victory stand represented more than just a place to accept a medal.

Infield: terre-plein central / thrust: brandi / bowed: baissé / Star Spangled Banner: hymne américain / crowd: foule / platform: tribune / anthem: hymne

QUESTIONS

- 1. When does the story take place?
- 2. What are the places mentioned? What is the place where the main action took place?
- 3. What did the narrator do?
- 4 What did he do that for?
- 5. What was he afraid of? Why?
- 6. What is the narrator's achievements?

Document - Tommie Smith, Silent Gesture, 2008

Thirty-five years earlier, I had thought I would never see the city of San Jose , the campus of San Jose State College, my home on the west edge of campus, or my wife and son ever again. On the night of October 16, 1968, I had stood on a platform on the infield of the Olympic Stadium in Mexico City, with a gold medal around my neck, black socks on my feet and a glove on the right fist I had thrust in the air. My head was bowed, and inside that bowed head, I prayed – prayed that the next sound I would hear, in the middle of the Star –Spangled Banner, would not be a gunshot, and prayed that the next thing I felt would not be the darkness of sudden death. I knew there were people, a lot of people who wanted to kill me for what I was doing. It would take only one of them to put a bullet through me, from somewhere in the crowd of some 100,000, to end my life because I had dared to make my presence – as a black man, as a representative of oppressed people all over America, as a spokesman for the ambitious goals of the Olympic Project for Human Rights – known to the world.

That was my victory stand. Not only because I had won the gold medal in the 200-meter final a half hour earlier, in world-record time. This was my platform, the one I had earned by years of training my body and my mind for the ultimate achievement. The athletic achievement paved a road toward my quest for a social victory, where everyone would be listening to and watching my statement about the conditions in which my people and I were living in the greatest country in the world. I never said a word as the national anthem was playing. My silent gesture was designed to speak volumes. [...] This victory stand represented more than just a place to accept a medal.

Infield: terre-plein central / thrust: brandi / bowed: baissé / Star Spangled Banner: hymne américain / crowd: foule / platform: tribune / anthem: hymne

QUESTIONS

- 1. When does the story take place?
- 2. What are the places mentioned? What is the place where the main action took place?
- 3. What did the narrator do?
- 4. What did he do that for?
- 5. What was he afraid of? Why?
- 6. What is the narrator's achievements?